ROOSEVELT CITY HOUSING AUTHORITY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF MEETING

MARCH 6, 2024
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:
Beau Hancock, Chairperson


Harold Huff, Vice-Chairperson


Joshua Bake, Commissioner










Lynn Snow, Commissioner
Rebecca Pittman, Commissioner

COMMISSIONERS EXCUSED: 





OTHERS PRESENT:





Margaret Chatwin, Executive Director

1.
CALL TO ORDER.  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Beau Hancock.  Roll Call of Commissioner’s in attendance was made.
2.
PUBLIC HEARING – 2024-2025 Budget

No members of the public were in attendance, no public comment written or oral were received.
3.
APPROVAL OF PUBLIC HEARING – 2024-2025 Budget

Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired if the Board had any questions or comments regarding the Budget?  No comments or questions were asked by the Board.
MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Lynn Snow to approve the 2024-2025 Budget as presented.



SECOND:  Second by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff.



VOTE:  Unanimous.

4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – January 3, 2024 – Regular Session
Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired if the Board had a copy of the Minutes of the January 3, 2024 meeting, and if there were any questions, comments, or changes. 

The Board had no questions, comments, or changes.
MOTION:  Motion by Chairperson Lynn Snow to approve the January 3, 2024, minutes as written.

SECOND:  Second by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff.


VOTE:  Unanimous
5.
APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES – DECEMBER 2023 AND JANUARY 2024
Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired of Executive Director, Margaret Chatwin if there were any expenditures that were out of the norm. Executive Director, Margaret Chatwin stated that there was not. 

Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired if the Board had any questions, comments, or concerns regarding the December 2023 and January 2024 expenditures.

The Board had no questions, comments, or concerns. 
MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Joshua Bake to approve the December 2023 and January 2024 expenditures as presented.



SECOND:  Second by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff.



VOTE:  Unanimous.

6.
FORMAL ACTIONS

ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON & VICE-CHAIRPERSON 

Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired of the Board if they would like to keep the same Chairperson and Vice- Chairperson or make a change.
Chairperson Beau Hancock stated that he would stay on the Board and serve another three years. 

Board suggested that Chairperson and Vice- Chairperson remain the same.
MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Josh Bake to re-elect Beau Hancock to serve as Chairperson, and Harold Huff to serve as Vice-Chairperson.

SECOND:  Second by Commissioner Rebecca Pittman.


VOTE:  Unanimous.

REPLACEMENT OF EXPENDITURE SPREADSHEET WITH ACCOUNTING REPORT.

Chairperson Beau Hancock asked Executive Director Margaret Chatwin to explain the suggested replacement. Executive Director Margaret Chatwin stated that the accountant copy would replace the spreadsheets, giving a more detailed description of expenditures.

The Board discussed and concluded that the current spreadsheets should continue to be used.

Chairperson Beau Hancock stated that no motion was needed for this item.
DISCONTINUING PAPER COPY OF BOARD PACKET. EMAIL COPY ONLY.
Executive Director Margaret Chatwin stated that it had been suggested that we do away with the paper Board Packets that are mailed out each month and begin using digital copies only.

The Board discussed and concluded that they would rather continue receiving both the paper copy and the email copy of the Board Packet each month.

No motion was needed for this item.

RECTIFICATION OF RETIREMENT CHECK GIVEN TO CINDY WARREN.
Chairperson Beau Hancock reminded the Board that a formal motion was needed regarding the retirement check that was presented to Cindy Warren at her retirement party.

MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Lynn Snow to approve the retirement check presented to Cindy Warren.


SECOND:  Second by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff.


VOTE:  Unanimous

PAYMENT STANDARDS - HOUSING CHOICE VOUCHER PROGRAM

Beau Hancock asked Executive Director Margaret Chatwin to explain the Payment Standard. Executive Director Margaret Chatwin stated that HUD had suggested applying for an increased payment standard of 120%, which she had and had gotten approved.

The payment standard would be effective March 1, 2024 and continue until December 31, 2024 and would allow Roosevelt City Housing Authority to pay more towards participants rents.
MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Josh Bake to accept the HUD approved 120% Payment Standard for the Housing Choice Voucher Program.


SECOND: Second by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff.

VOTE:  Unanimous

7.
OTHER

BOARD MEMBER REPLACEMENT RECOMMENDATIONS

Chairperson Beau Hancock inquired if anyone on the Board was leaving. Executive Director Margaret Chatwin stated that Chairperson Beau Hancock’s term had expired, but since he is willing to renew his term, there was no need for the Board member replacement recommendations.

Several Board members inquired when their terms would expire. Executive Director Margaret Chatwin stated she would notify the Board members of their expiration dates.

REMINDER OF SALARY INCREASE FOR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR MARGARET CHATWIN


Executive Director Margaret Chatwin reminded the Board that at the time of her hire, it was stated by the Board that effective April 1st, 2024 she would be given a pay increase of $1 per hour.
MOTION:  Motion by Commissioner Lynn Snow to approve the salary increase of Executive Director Margaret Chatwin.


SECOND:  Second by Commissioner Rebecca Pitman.



VOTE:  Unanimous

8.
Closed Session - (As Needed)
9.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  Motion by Vice-Chairperson Harold Huff to adjourn the meeting.



SECOND:  Second by Commissioner Lynn Snow.


VOTE:  Unanimous.
